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Meeting of the Executive Board KlM-I February 2018 
 
Meeting of the Executive Board KlM-I on February 20, 2018 
 
Minutes February 20, 2018 - Executive Summary  
 

On February 20, 2018, the KlM-I Executive Board met for the second time via Skype. 
 
The members of the Executive Board report on news in the member countries. 
 
The FCI Standard Kleine Münsterländer, which was submitted in 2014 through the 
VDH and forwarded to the FCI, has still not been approved by the FCI. 
 
If KlM-Germany learns that breeders from abroad sell puppies to SMCNA, then the 
Breeding Commission will block these breeders from access to German stud dogs. 
 
The Große Münsterländer are planning the creation of a world federation. The draft 
plan is already available. The launch is planned for October 2018. 
 
The financial account has developed positively due to savings in travel expenses 
through an annual board meeting via Skype. 
 
The Executive Board discussed a change in the test regulations for the IMP-B "Track 
Work". The motion will be reworded and sent to the member countries in the form of 
a written vote after the meeting of the Executive Board. 
 
The Executive Board has drafted a code of honor. The background is that an associ-
ation lives through people who become engaged as volunteers (officials, leaders, ...). 
The code of honor creates opportunity to say "thank you" by honoring the persons 
with a merit badge. 
 
In addition, the Executive Board voted to introduce a membership pin for KlM-I, which 
can then also be sold. The Executive Board supports the proposal and the rules of 
the code of honor should also be sent to the member countries for approval. 
 
At the Annual General Meeting of KlM-I in autumn 2018, the President, the two Vice 
Presidents and the Business Manager are up for election. 
 


